
                Masses:                                     ~ Sacred Heart Church ~      Reconciliation: 

    Wednesdays - 8:30 a.m.                Kinsman, IL       Before Sunday Mass        

    Sundays        - 8:00 a.m.             Father Stanley Drewniak, Pastor          By appointment: 815-237-2230    

      Father Stanley / Rectory / Clerical needs:  815-237-2230 

               Kinsman Parish House (CCD): 815-392-4245 

                  Bulletin Editors: Laurie & Lee Miller: 815-287-2387, 815-228-4645 or lteam5425@gmail.com   

      Website address:  www.swkrcatholics.org 

     April 23, 2023                  Third Sunday of Easter 
 

           Mass Schedule                                               Mass Intentions                                              Collections – 4/16/2023   
 

      Sun.    -     Apr.  23       8:00 a.m.    Phyllis Schmidt - John & Jodi Walsh        Sunday…………………….$   641.00  

        and Family      Palm Sunday………………       10.00 

      Wed.   -     Apr.  26       8:30 a.m.    June Sterling - Mary Ann Finch              Holy Thursday…………….       15.00 

      Sun.    -     Apr.  30       8:00 a.m.    Norma Rodosky - James & Mary Baudino    Good Friday……………….       15.00 

              & For Parishioners       Easter Sunday……………..     220.00 

               “Your Offering is most appreciated!” 

      Sunday Mass:                                               May Stewardship                                                     
             

       Lector:  Kathy Vint                         Servers:  June Woods & Jace Jensen                     Eucharistic Minister:  Lee Miller 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

• Please remember in your prayers all the deceased of our parish and communities, all of our nursing home residents and those 

living alone, all those that are battling illness, along with their families and care givers, all of the brave and selfless men and 

women serving in the armed forces, their families and all of the innocent souls affected by war.  Please also pray for all that 

are in need, materially and spiritually, those that have suffered and died at the hands of others, those that have been affected 

by recent natural disasters, all first responders, and all of our dear friends and neighbors that have asked for our prayerful 

support.  

• Please turn off all electronic devices before Mass begins.  Thank you. 

• We offer our heartfelt condolences to parishioner Ernadine Sinnott, and her entire family, on the passing of her beloved 

daughter Eileen Biros this past Wednesday, April 19th. We pray the Lord’s angels lovingly bore Eileen into His Heavenly 

Kingdom, and she has been richly rewarded for the dedicated, compassionate and highly skilled nursing care she gave to so 

many here on earth…before devastating illness prevented her from continuing to do so. We pray the family takes comfort in 

the fact she suffers no more…all her earthly bonds are broken…and she is most certainly with the Lord. May His perpetual 

light shine upon her! 

• Today, we want to take a moment to thank Harlie Boucher for her willingness to have served our CCD program, and 

children, as Sacred Heart’s Pre-School/Kindergarten teacher. This young lady willingly came forward and volunteered to 

give of her time and talents for the past four years…and we have been so very blessed!!!  We wish her well on her upcoming 

graduation from High School, and her continued educational adventure in agriculture at Iowa State University in the fall. 

We’re sure she will do great things!!!  Best wishes, Harlie!!!  And, again, thank you!!! 

• Also, today is the last Family Mass and the last day of the 2022/2023 CCD year. Besides thanking Harlie for her dedicated 

service, we also want to thank CCD teacher Melissa Brockman, CCD Coordinator, Rhea Ann McDonald and Youth Group 

Advisor, Pam Siedentop for all they have given to our parish CCD Program this past year!!! Your willingness to volunteer 

your time and talents have been invaluable…and we can never thank you enough!!! God bless you!!! Having said that, these 

ladies need help!!! If our parish CCD program is to continue…we desperately need volunteers to come forward and 

commit to helping with it!!! Please give it some serious thought. For further information, or to volunteer, please contact   

Rhea Ann at 815-690-0208 or Melissa Brockman at 815-931-5008. Thank you!  

• Second Collection next Sunday - Next week we will take up the Catholic Home Missions Appeal. Today, nearly 40% of 

dioceses in the United States and its territories are unable to fund the essential pastoral work their communities need. Your 
support of this appeal helps them meet these faith formation and sacramental needs. Please prayerfully consider how you 
can support this appeal. More information can be found at http://www.usccb.org/home-missions. 

• Next Sunday, we will have the privilege of celebrating First Communion with Jack Thomas Veselak, son of Daniel and Amy 

(Pfeifer) Veselak, and his family!!! What a special occasion that will be!!! 

• Mark your calendars… Mother’s Day Breakfast Sunday, May 14th from 7:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. at the Kinsman Community 

Center!!! Pancakes, eggs to order, sausage, hashbrowns, toast & a flower for Mom!!! Open to all communities…so help 

spread the word!!! Free will donation. Hosted by the Braidwood Knights of Columbus Council # 1574. 

• You don’t want to miss out on this!!!  Summer Cash Raffle – Tickets $10.00 each. Tickets can win multiple times!!! June 1st 

prize: $500.00!!! June 2nd through June 29th prize: $100.00 each day!!! June 30th prize: $1,000.00!!!  If the number on your 

tickets matches the Illinois Lottery evening Pick 3 number…you win that day!!! See Lee Miller for tickets!!!  Proceeds 

benefit the Braidwood Knights of Columbus Council #1574 and Local Charitable Outreach. 

• The Rectory/Parish Office is open. You may, however, want to call ahead (815-237-2230) to make sure the office is open  

the day of, or during the hours you would like to stop by, just to save yourself an unproductive trip.   

• We would like to welcome all new individuals, couples and families to Sacred Heart!!! If you’d like to become a member of 

our parish, a registration form can be found on our website; swkrcatholics.org, or can be made available upon request! If you 

have questions or need further assistance, please contact our parish secretary, Lin, at 815-237-2230. Thank you! 

• Word of Life – “Virgin of Guadalupe, Patroness of unborn children, we implore your intercession for every child at risk of 

abortion. … Guide our public officials to defend each and every human life through just laws. Inspire us all to bring our faith 

into public life, to speak for those who have no voice. We ask this in the name of your Son, Jesus Christ, who is Love and 

Mercy itself. Amen.” – USCCB Secretariat of Pro-Life Activities, “A Prayer to Our Lady of Guadalupe”.  

• Stewardship – April 23, 2023 – Third Sunday of Easter – (Compliments of the Diocese of Dodge City, KS) - “The disciples 

on the road to Emmaus walked and talked with Jesus all day long, but it was not until they offered Him hospitality and He 

blessed and broke the bread that they recognized Him. Simple acts of loving kindness still reveal the presence of God in our 

midst.”     

mailto:lteam5425@gmail.com
http://www.swkrcatholics.org/
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